
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 
Date:  13th July 2018 

Dear All 
Thank you for supporting our summer production—WOW the children 
were fantastic!  Although the Hall was hot and packed to the rafters, we 
hope that you enjoyed seeing the children perform.  It is hard to remem-
ber that for some, it is their first Cusgarne production and I am so very 
proud of them all.  Again, your generosity in the collection has helped us 
with the licenses we need for putting on the production—so thank you!  
The Friends had a super evening last Friday with Friends Fest.  It was a 
super way to relax after a busy week and the weather was fantastic.  I 
hope you like the photo of the tug of war! 
Your child’s school report will be sent home on Monday, so please 
check the book bag post.  I would be grateful if you could return the slip 
to  confirm you have received the report.   
Next week is the last week of the school year.  It is both an exciting time 
and an emotional time as we say goodbye to pupils who are moving   
onto pastures new.  It is also time to reflect on all of the wonderful things 
that the children have done over the year and to see them grow and 
flourish into unique people who all make our school community so      
vibrant. 
We are hoping that Tempest will be able to get our photos to us for the 
end of term but they have had problems this week with their water    
supply which has lost them several days of production.  If they are      
delayed, we will distribute them in the Autumn Term. 
Music lessons have now finished for the year and Cornwall Music     
Service Trust will resume lessons in September.  Please make sure that 
your payments are up to date with them. 
Our school meal provider has informed us that school dinners will be   
increasing by 2p a day from September making the price of a dinner 
£2.42 daily. 
I hope to see the year 6 parents at the Leavers Assembly next Friday at 
9.30am but in the meantime, have a great weekend. 
Tim Barnard, Head of School. 
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If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 
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Reminder—school meals for current Year 2’s 
 
Please remember that the universal infant school meals are available to those children up 
to the end of Year 2.  Children in years 3 and above will have to pay for their lunch which is 
currently £2.42 daily.   
 
This means if your child is currently in Year 2, then school dinners will be chargeable from 
September 2018. 
 
You may be entitled to claim free school meals and there is useful  
information and on-line application form available at https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-
and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/   
 
For more help, please speak to Mrs Holmes. 

School Uniform 
 
We ask that all pupils wear school uniform, and our uniform is as follows: 
 

 A red sweatshirt, cardigan or fleece 

 White polo shirt or shirt/blouse 

 Black (or grey if black unavailable) tailored trousers or skirts. 

 Red checked summer dresses for girls 

 White socks or red/grey tights for girls 
Shoes:  sensible school shoes should be worn.  No trainers, skate shoes, crocs or open 
toed shoes. 
 
P.E. Kit  (This should be in school every day in a labelled bag.) 

 White T shirt 

 Black shorts 

 Trainers and a spare pair of socks 

 Tracksuit or tracksuit bottoms for outdoor P.E. during the winter months. 

 
Please remember this when buying uniform for the next school year. 
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